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Dear 
 
Thank you for re-consulting Sport England on the above named application.
 
We had trouble accessing the documents on the web site and could only find drawing
689/20/PL02 – proposed Site Plan – stand as additional information.
 
It is disappointing our comments which we made in our formal response on the 2nd

September have not been addressed.  I think they are worth repeating at this juncture.
 
The proposal and impact on playing fields
 
The proposal is for outline permission for replacement of club house and new spectator
stand at Newbury Football Ground. Matters to be considered: Access and Layout.
 
Assessment against Sport England Policy
 
The site has been designated for redevelopment in the Local Plan and the facilities to be
replaced on a more suitable site in the West Berkshire Playing Pitch Strategy.  There is work
currently being undertaken by WBC to identify a site and to   prepare a scheme, which is
supported by the Football Association/Football Foundation (FA/FF) and Sport England.  It is
unlikely  that public funding will be invested into a site with a limited life.
 
Notwithstanding this, we have an application before us for a replacement club house and
spectator stand, and in the absence of a replacement site at present we have a duty to
assess the current outline planning application.
 
I have consulted with the FA/FF and they are supportive in principle of the proposal. 
However there will be a need to ensure that the building and stand will meet the league
standards and therefore they would require to be consulted on the Reserved Matters.
 
I would echo the FA/FF request to assess the reserved matters to ensure full compliance
with league requirements and basic internal safeguarding and equity matters.
 
We also have a concern that the proposal is not underpinned by a robust business plan.  On
this type of development it is a crucial component to ensure the building is able to be run in a
sustainable financial way and is not a drain on the public purse or becomes a white elephant.
 
I have mentioned this to the applicants and as yet have not been privy to their business
plan.   It is unlikely this site would be able to continue on a sound financial basis once the
replacement site is built.  But this is to be proven one way or another.
 
Conclusion
 
Having assessed the application, Sport England is satisfied that the proposed development
meets exception 2 of our playing fields policy, in that:








